
 

Annual Report of Ferdi Home 

Bagan 5.2.2021 

High light of this year again “ School by  the River “ new revised version of Detlef  Neufert’s Promotion 

film and the Film was fantastic! And it was touched to all our students and public. We are very honored 

by the donors for our Ferdi Home. Especially to Ilse and Hartmut Schneider Foundation, Bangkok, Khun 

Eamporn and Esther Kaufman and Werner and Ferdinand Doettinger. 

As we all facing the attack from COVID-19.  Thanks God that it only hit us 23 Mar 2020 right after our 10 

standard exam. All of our kids are fine and nobody suffered so far from the pandemic.  

Before we  had  our “ Stay Home” in Myanmar , we sent 26 students to their home villages and after that 

we had more than 40 students left when the lock down started. We also sent 17 students to Myitkyina 

and Putao where Covid did not hit so hard. So far, 23 children plus 6 teachers are still staying at Ferdi 

Home. We all are safe, and nobody is infected in our schools. 

But this year we have a lot of problems with our neighbors, so we still have no permit to build the new 

school. Also the new kitchen and boys teaching hall is not yet finished. But we could repair the BLC 

building. So this new academic year we can also use BLC as our class room and we got 3 extra class rooms. 

2 big studies halls. 

 

 



 

Headmistress Room 

 

New class  Room upstair (1) 

CLASS ROOM UPSTAIR ( 2 ) 

 

UPSTAIR STUDY ROOM 

 



BOY DOMETARY 

 

DOWN STAIR STUDY ROOM (4 ) & Toilets 

DOWN STAIR ROOM AND LIBRARY

 

CLASS ROOM UPSTAIR (3) 

 



 

 

Teaching  

 

Cleaning the compound for sport  

 



 

Christmas dancing in Yangon Church from Ferdi Home girls

 

 

 

Dancing at Verena School opening at Mt. POPA 



 

Township sport trainer gave the sport equipment to Ferdi team 

 

 



 

Working for sport place 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

All children are in good shape even in COVID times and luckily we have space for children to play and study 

in the time of “stay home” period. 

We are very concerned about the recent Coup of the military in Myanmar and very much hope that the 

situation in Myanmar does not escalate further.  

Please help us for our future and hope of our children. 

May God bless you all donors and Myanmar Foundation 

With love 

Ferdi Home Bagan, Myanmar. 


